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April 7-13.....Archaeological Preservation Week. See the Indian

Peaks Chapter display in the Bridge CGallery at the
Boulder Public library.

April 12-14....World Atlatl Association meeting, for information
call Lenni Club, (&91) 358-783S.

April 1é&siiiass Indian Peaks Executive Board meeting, Jeannie
Hamilton, 1100 Dear Trail Rd, Boulder, 7:30 p.m.
Call for directions.

April 17.......Denver Chapter, CAS, Natural History Museum, 7:30
p.m., Seminar on "Cultural Resources of the
Federal Government".

April 20..cnans CAS Quarterly Board Meeting, Montrose, CO.

April 24 seeswassnan o MEETING CHANGE. .. vsesvsss- . -
Indian Peaks Chapter Meeting, %201 N Broadway
(Nature Center), 7:30 p.m.; Robert L Powell, slide
presentation of "Rock Graphics of the Four Corner
Area in their Scenic Environmant™.

..... ..

April 30...+...Dinosaur Ridge Survey, Morrison, CO. Contact
Kevin Black, 8&56-44671 for information.

May 22.aecasassssIP Chap Mtg. - C Zeir, "Recent Arch wk Ft Carson.
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The Calumet

The Prez's
Coffee Break

Richard R. (Rick) Lippincott

THINGS YOU VOULDE'T ENOW IF YOU DIDE'T GO ON SURVEYS: Thers are a
few good rock alignments in Boulder County! Two surveys in the past
two weeks revealed three such structures.

Two were found southwest of Lyons, and the third located a couple
of miles north of Boulder on Open Space land.

On March 16, Laura Viola, Sue and I made a2 preliminary investiga-
tion of a rock alignment near Lyons. This structure, about one meter
high and approximately 400 meters long, is located on private
property. During the investigation, Laura and Sue also discovered a
second alignment approximately two kilometers from the first. (They
were checking out the area while I was searching for any evidence of a
meat processing area.) They also discovered a rock shelter, but did
not have time to investigate it.

The third alignment was located on March 23 during a survey led by
Dock Teegarden on Open Space land north of Boulder. This structure has
a total estimated length of nearly a kilometer. The basal poriiom of a
side-notched projectile point was found by Steve Montgomery in
association with the upper portion of
the structure. An IF will be submitted
to Kevin Black.

PRAISE DEPARTMENT: Let such kind
words flow to Ann Hayes for her lead-
ership in hosting (or is it hostessing?
the CCPA party at the CU museum. Ann did
her usual skillful job of organizing the
eats and drinks in cooperation with the
Denver Chapter. Thanks to Ann, Edna
Devai, Anita McHugh, Laura Viola, and
Sue Lippincott. We made some friends in
the professional community with that
shindig.

We are looking forward now to the
April 3 Chapter meeting at the
museum with Dr. HcKim Malville and
his presentation on archaeoas-
tronomy. There will be a cockies and
punch reception in connection with
this meeting in cooperation with the
museum. The meeting will be held in

z “Sgems like Gramp's been there forever—
the Dinosauer Room beginning at 7:30 fossillzed right there on his favortte rock.
p.m The April meeting will be back .. Scares the hell out of the dog.”

at the Nature Center.
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CURRENT EVENTS - ANN HAYES
High Altitude Archaeology Exhibit at Boulder Public Library

Don’t miss the remarkable High Altitude Archaeology Exhibit created by eight members of
the Indian Peaks Chapter in conjunction with ARCHAEOLOGY PRESERVATION
WEEK. The 16 foot display occupies two cases in the Bridge Gallery of the Boulder Public
Library. It will be on continuous dispiay during the month of April.

The display contains a photographic exhibit and text describing the work of a renowned
archaeologist, James Benedict, who for the past twenty years has studied prehistoric
occupations of the Colorado front range. His work reveals the lifestyle of Native Americans,
(going back 10,000 years), along the continental divide in what is now the Indian Peaks
Wilderness and Rocky Mountain National Park.

The exhibit was a highly successful -ooperative project. A new member of our Executive
Board, Steve Montgomery of Montgomery Partnership Architecture, developed the
concept for the exhibit, solicited the funds for production, and provided the leadership to see
it through. Jean Kindig’s text is based on Benedict’s 1991 paper “ i
ing Mountains - High Altitude Cultural Ecology on the Colorado Front Range”’.
Bill Maxson contributed an explanation of CAS and its purposes. Anita McHugh typeset
the text. Janet Lever's art work added warmth and grace. Brent Wheeler, Jeannie
Hamilton and Ann Hayes also made important contributions to the project. James
Benedict was most generous by being available for consultation and in providing unpub-
lished photos that suited the theme of the exhibit.

Besides encouraging archaeologjcal awareness and preservation in our own backyard, the
finely crafted exhibit is a real work of art. Go on up to the Bridge Gallery and have a
look.

COLORADO ARCHAEOLOGY PRESERVATION WEEK POSTERS

We've heard a lot about it, but what exactly is Archaeology Preservation Week? We
suggestywmadthearﬁdebyStateArchaenhghLSumCalﬁm,mmemlm
issue of Southwestern Lore. All CAS chapters were urged to develop special projects to
promote archaeological awareness and preservation during the second week in April. This
year's poster depicts the slogan “SAVE OUR PAST FOR THE FUTURE”. Ituses
block letters as windows on to the past and future. We have a stack of these beautiful
posters and need helpers to distribute them. If you would like one just for you, the cost
is $3. Call Ann Hayes, 494-3773.
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APRIL MEETING - INDIAN PEAKS CHAPTER

EVENT: Colorado Archaeological Society
Indian Peaks Chapter
Monthly Meeting

Slide presentation:
“Rock Graphics of the Four Corners Area
in their Scenic Environment”

Speaker: Robert L Powell, Ph.D.

Outdoor Photographer
DATE: Wednesday, April 24, 1991
TIME: 7:30 pm
LOCATION: Foothills Nature Center i.

4201 N. Broadway, Boulder

CONTACT: Ann Hayes, CAS, 494-3773
Steve Montgomery, CAS, 443-4414

N.B. Robert Powell offers intimate view of southeast Utah rack graphics in the magnifi-
cence of their natural setting. He documents “Procession Panel”, a recently discovered
petroglyph mural of epic proportions, representing the convergence of three columns of
miniature figures, Sites photographed in Grand Gulch include Perfect Kiva, Green Mask,
Big Man and Quail Panel. Those in Canyon del Meurto include Blue Bull, Many Cherries,
Antelope House and Tse-ta-a. Powell’s prints, made from large slides taken with a medium
foremat camera, are presently on display at the Anasazi Heritage Center in Dolores, Colo-
rado. Several will also be exhibited at this event.

EDITOR’S NOTE: This is a change cf subject as well as a change in
speaker than what was shown in the March Calumet.
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“THE MOVING FINGER WRITES AND HAVING WRIT, MOVES ON” O.K
Bon voyage, Ann and Bob!

Ann Pipkins and bob McMillan have some exciting plans. They have decided to tour
Europe on bicycles! Beginning at the Isle of Man, where they expect to remain for about a
month, they will visit England, then move on to Italy and Greece. Where else? They
aren’t sure. This is an “open ended” trip that could lead anywhere.

Ann, who has worked as a professional archaeologist, has made real contributions to the
field, and especially to out chapter. For the past two years, she served as Project Informa-
tion Officer for IP/CAS, which required that she interface with Boulder City and County
Open Space, professional archaeologists, and the Office of the State Archaeologist. From
1987 to 1990, she served as PAAC Coordinator for our chapter, during which time she
worked closely with the Assistant to the State Archaeologist, setting up a schedule of classes
for our locale.

Ann has a BA in Anthropology from CU and has completed all the PAAC courses. She isa
certified field director through PAAC. Ann gives the program high marks, and says “the
courses were good, useful, current, and of the here and now - not like some university
courses”. She’s proud of the independent study project she undertook for PAAC certifica-
tion at the CU Museum. Under the direction of Curator Diana Leonard, she selected
ceramic pieces that had not been cataloged. Ann did the ethnographic work, described, and
recorded ten whole vessels from Yellow Jacket for the museumn. Her work was accepted by
the PAAC board as meeting the Lab requirement for certification.

Ann participated in two articles printed in Southwestern Lote. The December, 1989 ssue
contains “A Partial Re-inventory of Boulder County Sites” which she co-authored with
Sharon Pay, Pat Hatfield and Louise Derr. The summer, 1990 issue contains her article “A
Survey of Computer Applications in Archaeology”.

We are proud of you Ann and all of us wish you and Bob happy times and travels wherever
you may roam. Don’t forget to write.

Ann Hayes

The Colorado Historical Society announced in the March issue that Barbara Sudler has
retired as Colorado State Historic Preservation Officer. Barbara served as the SHPO for 7
years and 10 years as Colorado Historical Society President. To add to her many awards
we extend our congratulations to a good volunteer for a job well donel
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Lithic Description/Analysis
Intro. to Archaeoclogy, CAS, PAAC
Archaeology Preservation Week
Lithic Description/Analysis .
Perishable Materials

Lithic Description/Analysis
Dinosaur Ridge SurveyxX

Dinosaur Ridge SurveyxX
Basic Site Survey

Basic Site Survey

Lithic Description/Analysis

Lithic Description/Analysis
Basic Site Survey

Basic Site Survey

* Survey will include weekend of May 4-5, ending'date is estimated.
Deadline for registration is 31 March.

PAAC classes are $10 each made payable to "Colorado Historical
Society, PAAC"

The bold face type in the above list shows the Indian Peaks Chapter

PAAC class for this period.

Call PAAC coordinator Jean Kindig,

442-2581, for information on this or other FAAC classes.

)

It is with sincere regret that the

Chapter accepts the resignation of
Ann Pipkins as Field Coordinator
and Field Director. Ann is

planning a journey to Europe for an extended period of time.

I, for one,

will miss Ann’'s leadership and skills as a field

director, and her interest and support for Chapter programs. She has
been one of the major guiding lights of this Chapter, and we are the
poorer for her leaving.
We wish you well, Ann, and success in whatever you seek to
accomplish. Just remember, there will always be a place for you in t
Chapter. Kindest regards. Rick Lippincott & Indian Peaks Chapter, CAS
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INDIAN PEAKS 1991 OFFICERS

PRESIDENT Rick Lippincott 828-3144
VICE PRESIDENT Ann Hayes 494-3773
SECRETARY Edna Devai-Alth 494-4524
TREASURER Jeannie Hamilton © 443.9221
DIRECTOR (Honorary) Leni Clubb (619) 358-7835
DIRECTOR Sue Lippincott 828-3144
DIRECTOR Anita McHugh 449-6127
DIRECTOR Steve Montgomery 443-4414
DIRECTOR Laura Viola 442-2019
CAS REPRESENTATIVES Bill Maxson 447-1947

Suzanne Meyer 447-2873
PROFESSIONAL ADVISOR  Bill Lucius 449-7787
PROJECT INFO OFFICER Ann Pipkins 449-0351
PAAC COORDINATOR Jean Kindig 442-2581
PUBLICITY Mary Sucke 772-9538
WAYS & MEANS Suzanne Meyer 447-2873
YOUTH PROGRAM Kay Evatz 776-6491
CALUMET EDITOR Ed Greirath 444-2091

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP - INDIAN PEAKS CHAPTER - CAS

[ ] Individual membership $20 [ ]New
[ ] Family membership  $25 [ ] Renewal
Name(s)
Address
Phone numbers (H) (W)

Make check payable to: INDIAN PEAKS CHAPTER, CAS

Mail to: JEANNIE HAMILTON, 1100 Deer Trail, Bouider, 80302.
Fort renewals, please enclose a stamped, self-addressed envelope
with your check to receive your membership card and roster.




